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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD AT VIA ZOOM,  

AT 7:30pm ON TUESDAY 1st JUNE 2021 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

PRESENT:  Chairman: Cllr Casson 

Cllrs:  Abel, Green, Jump, Medini, Kemp, Cantrell & Duke   

Clerk: Kay  

1 Member of the Public  

  

           

1652 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  

 

Non-Received  

 

1653 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES 

 

 Apologies received from Cllrs Knight, Kind & Moore 

 

 Resolved: Apologies accepted 

 

 

1654 TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE AND NOTICES OF DECISION  

 

 1654.1   Notices of Decision were circulated to Councillors in advance of the meeting 

 

 1654.2   The Clerk informed Cllrs that an invitation had been received from East Riding 

Council to attend a Parish Council Planning Liaison Meeting. Cllrs Casson, Duke, Green, 

and Kemp expressed interest in attending.  

 

1655 TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS OUTSTANDING SINCE THE DATE OF 

THE LAST MEETING (SEE ATTACHED SHEET) 

 

See Appendix A for full planning comments. A member of the public spoke against 

planning application 21/01411/PLF 
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1656 TO DISCUSS BIKE SHELTERS   

 

 The Clerk informed Cllrs that East Riding Council had asked the Parish Council to suggest a 

location for a possible bike shelter.  

 

 Councillors discuss locations and agreed on The Parkway shops.  

 

 Resolved: Clerk to update ERYC 

 

 

1657    TO DISCUSS PEDESTRIAN SAFETY AND SPEEDING 

 

Cllr Cantrell raised concerns regarding speeding and lack of signage on Dunswell Road and 

the danger it was causing to school children and wildlife.  

 

Cllr Duke stated that he believed George Street and Finkle Street should be 20mph zones. 

 

Cllrs discussed the potential for the whole of the village to be a 20mph zone and agreed it 

warranted further investigation. 

 

Resolved: 20mph review to be discussed at the next meeting 

 

 

1658 TO DISCUSS STREET LIGHTING  

 

 Cllr Abel informed Cllrs that she had contacted East Riding Council regarding the 

installation of a light in the alley between Millhouse Woods Lane and Linden Avenue but 

had been informed that it would be prohibitively expensive as cabling would be required.  

 

 Cllr Casson stated that further crimes had been committed in the area and local residents 

were certain that a light had been present in the past. He asked if full pricing could be given. 

 

 Resolved: Cllr Abel to obtain full pricing and update at the next meeting 

 

1659 ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY)   

 

Items for next agenda: Conservations Area, Aldi Roundabout Signage  

 

 Ongoing: King Street Zebra Yellow Lines  

 Ongoing: Hull Road Zebra Crossing with addition of Inglemire Lane Traffic concerns 

 

 

Date of Next Planning (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 6th July 2021  

 

There was no other business and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8:25pm.  

 

………………………………………….. Chair of the Parish Council       


